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NEW HORIZONS 
    WEEKLY NEWSLETTER   

 
 

       The Official  Publication  

     for the Board of Directors ,  

        Residents and Owners  

 
 

VETERANS DAY CELEBRATION !  

At the Club House Monday, November 11, 

2013 

PLEASE JOIN US 

EVENT SCHEDULE 

11:00am Boy Scouts Flag Ceremony, Taps and 

MC by Ed Reilly 

Proceed to Town Hall for Veterans Day Ceremony 

** If you are a Veteran and new to New Horizons, 

please call Rick St. Amant, Recreation Council 

Chairman at 310-989-7700, to add your name to 

our roster to honor you. 

*  *   *   *   *   *   *   *   *   *    *   *   *  

CIC NOTES 

No meeting in November. 

Happy Thanksgiving! 

Watch for CIC members collecting information for the 

white pages of the new telephone directory.  To be sure 

that the listings will be correct in the new book, we will 

ask you to provide our workers with your data and list-

ing preferences directly.  They'll come to your door. 

If you are interested in the activities of the Community 

Improvement Club, (CIC for short-) please come to our 

Holiday Party and meet the friendly and committed 

folks that already belong.  We are eager for new mem-

bers, residents who want to see New Horizons an ever 

better place to live.  Come and enjoy the festivities and 

find out more about the club on Wednesday, December 

11, at 6 pm in the Clubhouse Lounge.   

AREA MONITORS ARE NEEDED 

Grounds Maintenance group still has openings for 

Area Monitors in Areas 3, 4, 5, & 6. 

The job is very easy!  Less than an hour a week, and 

you can share it with a friend.  As you walk around 

your unit, just keep an eye out for things needing 

work. 

Just once a week or two weeks, check your area to see 

what needs to be done.  Look for broken lights and 

other maintenance issues. 

You are most welcome to come to the Grounds 

Maintenance Meeting and give your report, or put in 

Work Requests for our maintenance employees to do 

what you feel needs attention. 

Our Meeting is once a month, the first Monday of 
the month.   Please help the G. M. Committee keep 

New Horizons in good shape.  We really need your 

help. 

Call: Joyce Harrington, Chairperson 310-530-6414    
Be sure to leave a message, and I will get back to you. 

   Thank you 

*  *   *   *   *   *   *   *   *   *    *   *   *  

 

Please do not take newsletters from 
the office window. 

They are for the visitors and/or the real-
tors showing our compound to them. 

Thank you for your co-operation. 

From the editor. 

mailto:newhorizonsnews@yahoo.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TRAVEL CLUB UPDATE.   11/1/2013   by Ed Reilly, Club 

New Horizons Chairman    Phone:   326-4710 

This is your last chance to join us for some gambling fun this year.  

From November 17–19, we are heading to Laughlin, Nevada where 

we will be staying at the completely refurbished Edgewater Hotel 

and Casino, right on the river.  The price of this trip, which includes 

deluxe round trip motor coach transportation, the hotel stay for two 

nights, and a voucher for a free breakfast buffet, is $110 p.p. or 

$130 for a single.  When you are ready for a break, you can walk to 

other casinos along the river, or cross the street and do some shop-

ping at the outlet center.  Departure time is 8:00 am on the 17
th
.  We 

should be home by 6:00 pm on the 19
th
.  The signup sheet is on the 

board.  Won’t you join us?   

Our December trip will be our Christmas outing.   We will be tak-

ing in a “Sinatra Christmas”.  What’s a Sinatra Christmas?  Here is 

the release statement:  “Las Vegas star Henry Prego, of “The Rat 

Pack is Back” and London’s West End hit “The Rat Pack Live from 

Las Vegas,” where he performed in the role of Frank Sinatra, comes 

to the Encore Theater this holiday season with a new Holiday show 

“A Sinatra Christmas”.  Appearing with Henry will be Alonzo 

Saunders, a multi-talented singer and dancer who has starred on 

Broadway and also London’s West End where he performed in the 

role of Sammy Davis Jr.  In addition, the very funny comedienne 

Frances Dilorinzo will be there along with singers and dancers in a 

dazzling celebration of holiday cheer culminating into a Christmas 

special reminiscent of the glory days of our great American cul-

ture.”  We see the matinee show on Sunday December 8.  The cost 

is $99.00 per person.  This price includes the show, round trip 

deluxe coach transportation and a delicious holiday meal.  The sig-

nup sheet is on the board. 

We are looking forward to next year.  So far, we are tentatively 

looking at three trips.  The first, “Bodies: The Exhibition” and “Ti-

tanic: The Experience,” is really two attractions in one trip.  We’ll 

be doing that tour in January. The second outing I will talk about 

will be our destination in February.  It is entitled, “I Love Lucy”.   

Lucille Ball will always reign as one of the queens of comedy.  

Most well known for her sitcom, “I Love Lucy”, she was an institu-

tion in Hollywood.  On this fun, fully guided tour, we will walk in 

Lucy’s footsteps as we visit some of her favorite places.  We’ll pay 

homage to her on Hollywood’s Walk of Fame, see the studio where 

she worked and dine at one of her favorite restaurants, Matteo’s.  

Dining at Matteo’s is almost guaranteed to be a memorable, old 

Hollywood experience!  After lunch we’ll spend the remainder of 

the afternoon at the Hollywood Museum.  Recognized as “the offi-

cial museum of Hollywood”, it has the most extensive collection of 

Hollywood memorabilia in the world.  If you love Lucy, then you 

won’t want to miss this fun tour.  

The third trip we are tentatively looking at is scheduled for March.  

We are planning to take in one of the final shows of the Fabulous 

Palm Springs Follies.  After more than two decades of enthusiastic 

acclaim, the Fabulous Follies will be closing its doors forever.  

2014 will be the twenty third and last season for this wonderful, 

senior-filled revue.  “Our 23
rd

 season will be a ‘greatest hits version 

of our show”, says Follies Producer and Co-Founder Riff Marko-

witz, “with the best dance production numbers and variety acts of 

past years, and three iconic headliners packed into one last spectac-

ular Follies season, it will be a fitting and exciting last hurrah!”  

This trip will give us a chance to say Farewell to the Follies. 

Golf announcements.  

First of all, I would like to make a correction con-

cerning my article on the Club Championship. Val 

Anderson was kind enough to inform me that the 

attrition rate from Saturday to Sunday is not 36%. 

Only one person did not play on Sunday during the 

2012 Club Championship. Thanks, Val, for the info. 

We are inviting all golfers to attend the Golf 

Commitee meeting on November 6 @ 7:00 PM in 

the Lounge. 

Come and experience the inner workings of the club 

and see how we arrive at our decisions. We are al-

ways looking for more volunteers and committee 

members to help promote golf at New Horizons. 

It is time to critique this year's golf program and 

start planning for 2014. 

Gene Aurand - Tournament Director 

*  *   *   *   *   *   *   *   *   *    *   *   *  

Wednesday Men’s Golf Tournament-10/30 

Winners 

Comments:  The morning had a little bit of a chill 

to the weather, but by the fourth hole it was shirt 

sleeves and warm sun.  We had a fair turn-out of 

sixteen golfers including two of our favorite guests:  

Ron and Terry.  Nice job, everybody.  The 'Thinking 

Thanks Tournament" sign-up sheet is now posted in 

the golf room and ready to be filled up with all our 

grateful golfers.  Let’s make it a great tournament. 

A Flight Low Gross  Low Net 

Larry Neville  52 

John Thomson    49   

B Flight 

Jim White  55 

Dave Baird    46 

Hole in One: None 

By:  George,  Steve and Gene 

*  *   *   *   *   *   *   *   *   *    *   *   *  

Ladies Thursday Golf Results  10/31/'13 

Mathis and McCue 

Blue skies smiling at us as we played the Hallow-

een Waltz game. 

1st place team  Joan Johnson   50.3 

   Keiko Melling 

   Norma Maurer 

2nd place team Renee Chang  52.3 

   Marge Frye 

   Ricki Decker 

Hole-in-one: Renee Chang   # 1 hole 
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              FORMER RESIDENT VISITS   

Ginny Johnson, a long time resident of N.H.,  paid a 

rare visit recently.  She  came back to visit the Mon-

day Bridge Club of which she was a member for 

many years. before leaving N.H. to live with her son 

in Palos Verdes.  On October 5, she celebrated 
her 100th birthday, so we planned  a special cele-

bration in her honor.  She and other members of the 

club enjoyed a lunch time dessert and lots of conver-

sation together.  

Ginny said that she was thrilled to see her Bridge 

buddies again, and all the ladies agreed it was a won-

derful visit reminiscent of past days.  

Steve Bartok, a N.H. resident, took the photographs 

for us as a memento of the occasion.  We hope she 

will return soon for another reunion. 

Edith Garvey, Bridge Club Secretary. 

 

 

 

(from the left) Ginny Johnson,  Hilda Aslay,  
Betty Overpeck 

 

Above: (from the left) Maggie Craner, Renee Chang 
Below: Betty Stokes, Ruth Easley, Audrey Roberts  
 

Above: (from the left) Betty Stokes, Ruth Easley 
Below: Bobbi Schmidt, Dorothy Nowack, Edith 

Garvey 
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In Escrow:  22911 B Maple Ave. 1117 sq.ft., 
completely upgraded......$350,000. 
 CLOSED SALES in 2013: 
22711 B Maple Ave.,   22827 B Nadine Cir.    
23048 B Nadine Cir.    23037 Nadine Cir. 
22919 B Maple Ave.,    22953 A Maple Ave. 
22735 B Nadine Cir     al l  Owner Occupied 

 

 

 

LEASED 

 

 

 

 

Western Memorial Service Corporation 
Representing 
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 BE  W ORRY  FREE  

Have a Positive Experience.  Personal Service in 

Buying, Selling or Leasing.  Call Now!! 

Alice Michelson     (310) 530-8615 

Porterfield Realty   (424) 247-8750 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Need a Notary Public ? ? 
Call Elaine Trovato at (310) 339-4568 

$ 10 per signature 

New Horizond resident 

 

 

CALL GARY THE PLUMBER 

for ALL your plumbing needs  (310) 320-9384 

24 Hour Emergency Service - Discounts for N. H. residents 

GOLDEN STATE PLUMBING & HEATING 

FEET HURT?    Home calls are available. 
Our gentle type of care can help.  We accept Medicare 

and have cash discounts    All South Bay Footcare  
23365 Hawthorne Blvd Suite 101  Torrance, CA 90505  

Call 310 326-0202 

Looking to buy your used car for cash. 

Free appraisal.  I will come to you. 

Call Brad Hart at 310-930-6104 
 

BILL BRYSON, APPLIANCE SPECIALIST 
Providing appliance repair service 6 days a week for 

all domestic brands of kitchen and laundry equipment, 

garbage disposals and bath room fans.  Serving New 

Horizons since 1978.       Call Bill at (310) 567-8957  

BRYAN SAMPSON IMPROVEMENTS 
Home Repair and Remodeling - Painting, Plumbing, Electrical, 

Flooring, Tiling & Patching.  Custom baths and kitchen remodels. 

No job too small.  Work guaranteed.  Complex referrals. 

Free es t i mates .   L ic .#  75 5674  Bonded & Insured  

Cal l  310  -326-5066   or  310 -408-7021  (cel l )  
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HANDYMAN - N.H. owner & N.H. resident 

Paint, elec., tiles, screen and safety doors,  

safety bars.  Call Rich Stoffer, (424) 263-2636 

 

                        Cindy's Hair Design 
We'll keep you looking Beautiful  

                      and Younger. (Offering $50 discount 

 on permanent makeup: Lip, Eyebrow and Eyeliner)  

All hair care senior men & women - Special dis-
count always.  Hrs: 9 am. - 7 pm. 
Cell: 310-980-5003   H: 310-325-1665 

23528 Crenshaw Blvd, Torrance  (behind Arco Sta.) 

By appointment only.  Just 5 minutes away. 

 

 

MJM   ELECTRIC COMPANY 
Torrance based over 20 years in South Bay.  Emergency 

& trouble call services.  New and remodel work.   Problem 

with switches, plugs, circuit breakers or light fixtures? 

Call Mike at 310-325-0943 office, 310-634-6641 cell 
Lic. # 493832  Insured and Bonded 

WINDOW CLEANING, Jimmy M.  14 yrs.  exper. 

  $45.00 upper units int. & ext.  
  $35.00 lower units int. & ext.       
    $2.50 discount on Tuesday .      
  Call Jimmy at  (310) - 591-4454  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HOUSECLEANING  OR  CAREGIVER  
VERY AFFORDABLE RATES 

Reliable European lady, for housecleaning or caregiver, 
meal preparation, Dr. appt., etc.  (Have Elder Care cer-
tificate.)  References upon request.  Lives in New Hori-

zons neighborhood.          Call 310-539-0239   ANNE 

RESIDENTS REACHING OUT  

Civic Affairs Committee is continuing their Outreach 

Program by collecting the following items for commu-

nity programs: 

1.  LABELS FOR EDUCATION  for Hickory Elemen-

tary School on 227th St.  These labels and coupons can 

be found on many food and non-food  items such as 

Campbell soups, Hefty storage bags, stationery prod-

ucts, etc.  It is necessary to check your purchases care-

fully as new companies join this program every month.  

Other than the soup labels, most are very small pink 

coupons.  (The Campbell labels must include the bar 

code.)   

See Bulletin Board  or collection baskets in Clubhouse 

for examples. 

The school must use labels for education purposes on-

ly.  School personnel are very appreciative when we 

deliver a packet of coupons. 

2. AMERICAN FLAGS  ready for retirement (ragged 

and faded) are delivered to Lomita Boy Scout Troup 

#388 for a proper ceremony. 

3.  PRESCRIPTION GLASSES  are delivered to Kai-

ser Medical Center where they are repaired and distrib-

uted world wide to those in need. 

Items can be placed in collection baskets located in the 

alcove next to the Newsletter Office in the Clubhouse. 

Many thanks to our present contributors and to those 

residents who will join in our Outreach Program. 

By Virginia Allen,  Civic Affairs Committee 

The City  of Torrance 

Holiday Arts and Crafts Sale! Saturday,           

November 9, 2013 9:30 am to 2:30 pm 

Ken Miller Recreation Center 3341 Torrance Blvd 

Come find that special, one-of-a-kind gift hand 

crafted by Senior Citizens 

How do the library services serve you?  Check 

out our services!  Playways, Audiobooks, Magni-

fiers, Talking Books and much more! 

Walteria Park Senior Citizens Center 

3855 242nd St.  310.378.3862 

Mondays 12 noon to 4 pm; table games and       

pinochle 

Thursdays 12 noon to 4 pm: table games and 

bridge 

Coffee and cookies always just 30 cents! 

Come, spend some time with us on Mondays and 

Thursdays - you'll really like it!  We have a friend-

ly group of Pinochle and Bridge players and you 

can jump right into the game.  Drop in any Mon-

day or Thursday afternoon. 

*  *   *   *   *   *   *   *   *   *    *   *   *  

BINGO GAMES FOR NOVEMBER 

The change in date for bingo is working out well.  

Each month we have more players.  Bingo will be 

held November 14, 2013 a t  2 pm in the New Hori-

zons Town Hall.  Bingo cards are $2.00 each. 

In October we almost had a full house.  10 games 

plus were played so we had lots of winners.  Even 

those of us that did not win enjoyed being there and 

meeting new people. 

Come out and join the group. We welcome 

new players. 

Arlene Cofield (424-269-2093) 

Barbara Helm (424-263-4788) 
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DID YOU KNOW? 

Amazing frozen lemons 

How can you use the whole lemon without waste? Here is 

the secret of frozen lemons. Rather than just using the lem-

on juice and wasting the rest of this nutrient-rich fruit, 

freeze it. Just wash the whole, unpeeled lemon and pop it 

into your freezer! Once frozen, grate the unpeeled lemon 

and add it to salads, soups, stews, ice cream, cookie dough, 

chicken and fish dishes, rice, and so many other dishes! All 

of the foods will have an unexpected, wonderful flavor, 

something that you may have never tasted before. What a 

great idea! But there's more! 

We all know that lemons are chock full of Vitamin C, 

which helps to neutralize free radicals linked to aging and 

most types of disease, as well as fight colds and flu. But 

did you know that lemons contain more health benefitting 

nutrients than other citrus fruits like oranges or tangerines? 

They contain citric acid, flavonoids, B-complex vitamins, 

calcium, copper, iron, magnesium, phosphorus, potassium, 

and fiber. Surprisingly, the lemon peel contains as much as 

5 to 10 times more vitamins than the lemon juice. Below is 

a list of some of the many benefits of this powerful and 

flavorful little fruit: 

Lemons contain more potassium than apples or grapes. 

Lemons help restore balance to the body's pH even though 

they are acidic. 

Lemons help detoxify the liver and improve regularity. A 

large glass of water with fresh lemon juice is an important 

way to start the day. 

The citric acid in lemon juice helps to dissolve gallstones, 

calcium deposits, and kidney stones. 

The lemon peel contains the potent phytonutrient 

tangeretin, which has been proven to be effective for brain 

disorders like Parkinson's disease. 

Lemons have powerful antibacterial properties; experi-

ments have found the juice of lemons destroy the bacteria 

of malaria, cholera, diphtheria, typhoid and other deadly 

diseases. They can also destroy intestinal worms. 

The Vitamin P (bioflavonoid) in lemons strengthens blood 

vessels and is useful in treating high blood pressure. 

Lemons contain 22 anti-cancer compounds, including natu-

rally occurring limonene, which studies have shown slows 

or halts the growth of cancer tumors in animals. 

So place your washed lemon in your freezer, and grate it 

on your meals every day. It's a key to make your foods 

tastier and you get to live healthier and longer! That's the 

lemon secret! 
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Impartial advice you can trust 

Center for Health Care Rights 

ADVOCACY FOR HEALTH CARE CONSUMERS 

How to Make Medicare Work for you
 

At:  Bartlett Senior Citizens Center  1318 Cravens 

Ave. / Torrance CA 90501    (310) 320-5918 

There's a lot to know about Medicare and now there's 

help to make sense of it all. Meet the HICAP Volun-

teer Counselor: Doris Herzog 

The state-registered Health Insurance Counseling 

and Advocacy Program (HICAP) Volunteer 

Counselors provide unbiased information, coun-

seling and assistance on Medicare and related 

health care coverage, including: 

 Original Medicare (Parts A & B) 

 Medicare Prevention Services 

 Medicare Part D (Prescription Drug Benefit) 

 "Extra Help " with Medicare Part D 

 Medicare Advantage: HMOs & PPO 

 Medicare Supplement (Medigap) Insurance 

 Medi-Cal & Medicare Savings Programs 

 Long-Term Care 

For assistance with Medicare or related health insur-

ance, please make an appointment: 

HICAP Schedule:    Wednesday (1
st
 & 3

rd
)   12:30 - 

3:30 PM Appointments:      See Receptionist or call 

(310) 320-5918   or call 1-800-824-0780 ext. 3021 

AH HICAP services are provided free of charge. 

HICAP is a program of the Center for Health Care 

Rights. HICAP Volunteer Counselors are trained by 

the Center for Health Care Rights and are registered 

with the Calif. Dept. of Aging. HICAP is designated 

by the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services 

(CMS) as California's State Health Insurance Assis-

tance Program (SHIP). HICAP is funded, in part, by 

the Los Angeles City and County Area Agencies on 

Aging, through the Older Californians Act. 

520 South La Fayette Park Place, Suite 214 • Los 

Angeles, California 90057 VOICE 213.383.4519 • 

800.824.0780 • FAX 213.383.4598 • 

www.healthcarerights.org 

The Center for Health Care Rights is funded in part 

by the Health Insurance Counseling and Advocacy 

Program (HICAP), which is administered by the Los 

Angeles City and County Area Agencies on Aging, 

thorough the Older Californians Act. 

http://www.healthcarerights.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


